
 

 Anniversaries 
Daniel O’Callaghan, Ballynagrumoolia. 
Liam O’Callaghan, Ballynagrumoolia. 
Michael Cosgrave, Ballinphellic. 
Catherine Cosgrave, Ballinphellic. 
Fr. Liam Cosgrave, Ballinphellic. 
Marion Cosgrave, England. 
Kevin Dallamore, England. 
Mary Collins, Rearour. 
Mary O’Sullivan, Ballinahina. 
Patrick & Rita Lucey, Adamstown. 
Rose O’Leary, Ballinahina & Douglas. 
John O’Mahony, Fivemile Bridge. 
Amanda Jefferies, Carrigaline & USA. 
Eily O’Donovan, Coolatooder 
Michael O’Donovan, Coolatooder. 
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Anniversaries 
       (July-September) 
Ruth O’Sullivan, Fivemile Bridge. 

Maureen O’Mahony, Goggins Hill. 

Gearoid Coakley, Fivemile Bridge. 

Sean Spillane, Ballinphellic. 

Tim Joe Hurley, Springmount. 

William Barrett, Knocklucy. 

Sean Madden, Goggins Hill. 

John Rice, Goggins Hill. 

Ted Mulcahy, Corran. 

Des Deasy, Lisfehill. 

Mary Healy, Killarney. 

John Mullaney, Briar Hill. 

Mary Reynolds, Rearour 

Angela Cronin, Ballyleigh. 

John Bowen, Myrtle Hill. 

Eddie Malone, Pouladuff. 

Patrick Hennessy, Upton. 

Denis O’Keeffe, Rearour. 

Owen Hickey, Coolatooder. 

Tim Lombard, Adamstown. 

Lizzy Ahern, Ballinphellic. 

Bernie Hickey, Ballyhooleen. 

Francis Hickey, Ballyhooleen. 

 

Kevin Sinnott, Ballinabearna. 

Tim O’Mahony, Goggins Hill. 

Paddy Desmond, Kingsland. 

Kevin Desmond, Rochestown. 

Jack O’Sullivan, Rigsdale Upper. 

Tom & Peggy Hurley, Ballyheada. 

Jack & Eileen Bouse, Meadstown. 

John Joe O’Sullivan, Gortnaclough. 

Jim & Nora Reynolds, Bawnleigh. 

Ben & Josie Cottrell, Ballyhooleen. 

Larry & Kay Diffley, Co. Longford. 

Bob Bouse, Ballyguinnane & Oxford. 

Bernie Bouse, Ballinphellic & Dunmanway 

Dan & Sean Madden, Gortnaclough &  

Carrigaline. 

Thomas & Evelyn Aherne, Ballygarvan West. 

Anniversaries 
       (July-September) 
Kathleen O’Reilly, Clougheenduane. 

Jeremiah Lane, Skehanagh. 

Gerard Fehily, Tulligbeg.   

Joan Lucey, Adamstown. 

JP Duane, Ballinphellic. 

Kit Jordan, Tulligmore. 

Donal Coleman, Halfway. 

Tim Coakley, Ballinaboy. 

Helena Walsh, Knocklucy. 

Carmel Walsh, Ballinlough. 

David Murphy, Ballyduhig. 

Pat Sweeney, Ballyduhig.  

Bridie Griffin, Halfway. 

Peggy Coakley, Ballinaboy. 

Jerry O’Keeffe, Kingsland. 

Marcella Shanahan, Rearour. 

Donnacha Finn, Tulligbeg. 

John & Pat Crowley, Skehanagh. 

John Joe Buckley, Templemartin. 
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It has been a long hard slog for everyone.  Three lockdowns, restrictions everywhere, 

and serious efforts made by so many to keep each other safe.  These past weeks have 

seen the lifting of a number of the restrictions and we look forward, with God’s help, 

to further lifting of the regulations on October 22nd. 

 

We have been so blessed by the generosity of so many people who have served in 

difficult roles during the pandemic on the Parish Covid Committee, as Stewards,  

Sanitisers and those who locked our churches.  A special thanks to our Sacristans for 

whom the last 18 months have been so challenging. 

 

Thank you to our parishioners for your understanding and cooperation with all the 

restrictions, only a few more weeks and it will be easier, and your continued  

generosity in the financial support of our parish.  One of the things that has been  

discussed by the Parish Covid Committee is mask wearing in the church. 

 

While a lot of things will be eased the Parish Covid Committee will be asking us 

all,  given that our numbers will not be restricted after the 22nd October, and for the 

continued safety and wellbeing for everyone that we continue to wear masks in the 

church for a while to come. 

 

Church and the Eucharist is about people, about being a faith community.  Its about 

one another, it’s about caring and responding to one another’s needs.   

Let us continue to do so into the future. 

WE’RE NEARLY THERE!!! 

Fr. Christy….. 
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 Ballinhassig Parish Newsletter  

               THIRTIETH  Edition   

Holidays are over, following an unprecedented summer, routine has begun and  
the weekly Newsletter is back along with our autumn weather.  
This publication is the Thirtieth Edition of the Ballinhassig Parish Newsletter.  

Since its introduction thirty years ago it has been published voluntarily on a weekly 

basis from September to June.   

 

Thanks to everyone who submits news, the remaining few who distribute it to  

station areas and the many parishioners who were involved in any way with the 

publication over the last thirty years. At this time we also remember all those who 

read the newsletter or were involved in any way in its production and distribution 

who have gone to their heavenly homes. 

 

The newsletter is now produced, edited and printed in the P.A.N. Centre (Parish 

Office).  It contains both church related and news from individuals, clubs and  

organisations from all areas of the parish.  The publication may look small, but it 

takes effort and dedication to keep it going week after week, year after year.  

 

We hope you will continue to enjoy and support  

our Newsletter and that it will continue to meet the  

parishioners needs as a means of communicating parish 

related information. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to once again  

remind all individuals, clubs and organisations to continue to send in the news from 

all areas of the parish.  It is essential that notices/news are received in the P.A.N. 

Centre (Parish Office) by 2.00pm on Wednesday; 

        email:- maryohal2020@gmail.com 

        ballinhassigparish@gmail.com 
                           and read or download on www.ballinhassigparish.com 

 Looking forward to your continued support and co-operation in the year ahead.       

 (Mary O’Halloran and Fr. Christy Fitzgerald  P.A.N. Centre (Parish Office 4885062) 

ROSARY– OCTOBER  

You are invited to Ballyheada church to 

join in the Rosary, or join in the Rosary 

Live Streamed from Ballyheada Church on 

Monday & Thursday at 7.00pm for the Month of 

October.  All welcome. 

Ballyheada Church 

Ballyheada Church will close at 6.00pm daily except Mon, Thurs & Saturday. 

Please take  

Mass Leaflets,  

Newsletters & 

Masks Home.   
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Sympathy 
We offer our sympathy to the following 

whose loved ones died recently:-  

 

Margaret, Carmel,  Denis, Thomas, Cornelius, 

Catherine and Noreen Kiely, Ballinabearna on 

the death of their mother Maura Kiely, Ballina-

bearna & Kinsale. 

 

Mary Reardon, Ballinaboy, Pat Sheehan, Mead-

stown Cross and Eleanor O’Leary, Knocklucy  

on the death of their mother Brenda Sheehan, 

Meadstown Cross. 

Mary Threasa and Catherine Ann Kingston, 

Scart on the death of their mother Eileen  

Kingston,  Scart & Donoughmore. 

 

Michael, Doreen, Pat, Marian, Imelda, Denis 

and Sean McCarthy, Tulligmore, Ballinhassig  

on the death of their mother Rita McCarthy,  

Tulligmore, Ballinhassig. 

Liam, Mary and Annie O’Callaghan,  

Ballygarvan on the death of their mother 

Nora O’Callaghan, Ballygarvan. 

 

Mick O’Callaghan, Shanagraigue, Carrigaline  

on the death of his wife Claire  also Mark, 

Laura, Jason and Colin on the death of their 

mother Claire O’Callaghan, Shanagraigue.  

 

Noreen, James, Barry and Jerry O’Sullivan, 

Shanagraigue, Carrigaline on the death of their 

mother Mary O’Sullivan, Shanagraigue. 

Mayte and Derry Fitzgerald-Gomaz, Ballygarvan  

on the death of their son David Fitzgerald-

Gomaz, Ballygarvan also Kevin on the death of 

his brother David Fitzgerald-Gomaz,  

Ballygarvan  

 

Nelius, Catherine, Maria, Helen, Michael and 

Robert Bohane, Briar Hill, on the death of their 

mother Mary Bohane,  Briar Hill & Kinsale. 

Sympathy also to all other relatives, 

neighbours and friends of the above.  

We Remember 
Maura Kiely, (née O’Keeffe)  

Ballinabearna & Kinsale. 

Bernie  O’Donovan, Tooreen   

Noelle McCarthy  (née Pyburne ),  

Timoleague & Skibbereen. 

Arthur O’Leary, Innishannon. 

Brenda Sheehan (née McAuliffe),  

Meadstown Cross, Ballygarvan. 

Eileen Kingston (née O’Callaghan),  

Scart, Ballinhassig & Donoughmore. 

Mary O’Sullivan (née Dinneen),  

Shanagraigue, Carrigaline. 

Rita McCarthy (née Spillane)  

Tulligmore, Ballinhassig.  

Claire O’Callaghan, (née Harrington)  

Shanagraigue, Carrigaline. 

Nora O’Callaghan (née O’Sullivan),  

Ballygarvan. 

Margaret (Peig) Browne, (née O’Sulli-

van), Bishopstown, Fivemilebridge & 

New York. 

David Fitzgerald-Gomez, Ballygarvan. 

Mary Bohane (née Murray), Briar Hill 

& Kinsale.  

Bob Barry,  Goleen. 

Nancy Casey,  née O’Donovan) Bish-

opstown & Skibbereen. 

Mary Crowley, Bandon who died re-

cently.  We pray for their families, 

neighbours & friends.    (others next week) 

Sympathy 
We offer our sympathy to the follow-

ing whose loved ones died recently:- 

Rosemary O’Donovan, Tooreen on the 

death of her husband Bernie also to 

Rosemary, Jean, Vincent and David 

on the death of their father Bernie 

O’Donovan, Tooreen.  

Rose McCarthy, Gleann Orga on the 

death of her mother Noelle McCarthy, 

Timoleague & Skibbereen. 

Nonie Kelleher, Clougheenduane on 

the death of her brother Arthur 

O’Leary, Innishannon. Sympathy also 

to all other relatives, neighbours and 

friends of the above. 

Give rest to all who have fallen asleep  
and awaken them on Resurrection Day. 
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